BARROW GURNEY ANNUAL MEETING OF ELECTORS  

Minutes of the meeting held on 

Wednesday 4 May 2022 at 6.30pm in the Village Hall
Present: Seven residents, District Councillor Hugh Gregor, Head of North Somerset Council Planning Department Michael Reep, Seven Barrow Gurney Parish Councillors and Clerk
1.5.22  Chairman welcomed everyone
2.5.22   Michael Reep  presented the Draft North Somerset Local Plan 2038, which 
covers development plans for the coming 15 year period.  This Plan sets out principles of planning covering
housing development, travel, habitat protection, climate emergency and 
employment 
opportunities. He outlined the challenges  the Plan faces in achieving the target for construction of 20,000 new houses. In particular, he highlighted the constraints imposed by the large areas of the authority which are either flood plan, Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty or Green Belt. This had resulted in the decision to build a major new settlement in the Green Belt around Yanley Lane.  


Residents had an opportunity to ask Michael Reep questions and express concerns about  expansion of housing development on one hand and expansion of 
Bristol airport on the other. Questions were asked about the extent to which the NSC Local Plan addresses the additional traffic, which will result from the airport expansion, the  
concerns about proposed development in the Green Belt at Yanley Lane and the effectiveness of local 
government in managing developers. 


The issues of sustainable development and transport  were discussed. Also, residents questioned the effectiveness of enforcement measures that can be put in place when developers  are granted permission to build.


Michael Reep has said that North Somerset is also looking for land to plant trees as 
part of the protection of nature. 
The Chairman thanked Michael for his presentation which had stimulated lively debate.

3.5.22  Minutes of the  the Annual Meeting of Electors held on 5th May 2021 was APPROVED and signed by the Chairman. 

